
 
 
 
 
WWCA Executive Meeting 
Saturday February 23, 2008 
Kohl Center – Madison 
 
Members Present:  Dave Black, Scott Schmitz, Ed Lenard, Barry Schmitt, Craig Belcher, Jim Stephenson, 
Bob Olson, Don Hartman, Jeff Behrens, Bob Empey, Andrew Melton, Jerry Barr, John Stockowitz, Dave 
McCarthy, Wendall Bean, Bob Skubal, Don Hale, Blaine Felsman, Ken Manning, Dale Evans, Eric Lehrke, 
Mel Dow, Todd Golbeck. 
 
Mel Dow called the meeting to order at 7:00 a.m.  In his opening statement Mel stated that our working 
relationship with the WIAA has been very good. 
 
Don Hale presented the Secretary’s report.  Bob Skubal made a motion to approve the Secretary’s report.  
Scott Schmitz 2nd.  Motion carried. 
 
Old Business items: 
 
Scott Schmitz reported on the Dapper Dan National Team Tournament in Pennsylvania.  Scott has checked 
into the cost of transportation by plane for the March 15th tournament.  He stated wrestlers must be a State 
Finalist.  After the information was presented no action was taken. 
 
Bob Empey presented a rough draft of the WWCA Code of Ethics.  The code is loosely based on the 
Football Coaches Code of Ethics.  The WWCA feels coaches should be held to a Code of Ethics.  Dave 
McCarthy made a motion to have a working copy of the WWCA Code of Ethics to present to our 
membership for a final approval at the WWCA Annual Membership business meeting.  Bob Skubal 2nd.  
Motion carried. 
 
The Developmental Coach of the Year Award is now being presented.  Questions about selecting award 
winners and presenting the awards was discussed.  There was a request for the coaches to be members after 
the first year of presentation.  Maybe local wrestling clubs could buy coaches their membership in the 
WWCA.  Awards Chairman Jeff Behrens will clarify winners being presented at the WWCA Fall Banquet 
would have to purchase a banquet ticket.  This info will also be posted on our web-site. 
 
Todd Goldbeck also attended the meeting after working with Wendall Bean on the lack of new wrestling 
officials.  It was hoped to get area technical schools to help train young officials.  The possibility of having 
high school students not pay a fee for the instruction was also mentioned.  Todd stated the need for coach’s 
to give comments and feedback to officials. Too often Junior Varsity officials are getting yelled at by 
Junior Varsity coaches, instead of receiving more positive re-enforcement.  Bob Empey suggested the 
possibility of online ranking.  Todd said he would work out having the online ranking put on the web-site.  
Todd will send a pilot of the program to the committee. 
 
Craig Belcher reported on the struggles of the Milwaukee City schools in regards to wrestling numbers and 
competition.  Craig would like the suburban schools to help the city schools.  He asked the WWCA for 
help.  He stated that city schools need to be more involved in area competition.  We need to know what 
schools are in need and what can be done to help.  Craig will bring a list of schools and numbers to the next 
meeting. 
 
Radio Sponsorship:  Three days after we signed the Wisconsin public radio contract, the National Guard 
pulled out of their sponsorship.  A deal was made to give 10 tickets to the National Guard in return for their 
assistance.  Other items included a season long half-hour show on Fox Sports North Network.  This would 
include the selling of 5 min. ads for 30 minute programs.  Discussion followed on whether we should/could 
have live or delayed broadcast for the State Finals.  The possibility of a half-hour show with sponsorship 



during the season was also talked about. Jerry Barr questioned who’s going to do the show and what would 
be the premise of the show.  Wendall suggested also having University schools involved in the show as 
well as high schools.  Where do we wish to put our efforts?  Do we continue to raise money for the radio 
spots or do we try to go with the television market?  We will continue to look at both avenues.  We need to 
know more about the financing of these projects.  
 
Mel handed out results of the participation survey.  He will forward the results to the schools who represent 
the wrestling voting schools at the National level. 
 
The question of Team forfeits at the Sectional dual meets was brought up.  We can’t take any action, but 
we would hope this would be covered in the Code of Ethics. 
 
 
Solicitations/Emails:  The Executive Committee has gone on record to state we do not give out any 
information for solicitation.  Those wishing information can look at what is available on our web-site. 
 
Jim Stephenson gave a report on the Alumni (Sages) committee.  He introduced Dale Evans who 
represented his family corporation Evco Industries.  Dale and his family are donating 9 acres of land along 
I-90/94 for the future Hall of Fame & Museum.  This will be the main focus of the alumni committee for 
the future. 
 
Jeff Behrens asked for members to volunteer to hand out awards for the finals. 
 
Todd Goldbeck stated the “Penalizers” have been selling well and the WWCA would receive $365.00 in 
profits from the sales. 
 
Dave McCarthy reported on Public Relations again for the need to utilize several of the avenues we have in 
place for coaches.  We need to use the web-site more and get involved in the voting process.  The Nicholas 
Suite is working well and that name tags have helped. 
 
Blaine Felsman reported the WWCA Golf Outing would be held on June 14th.  He is looking for Hole 
Sponsors and golf item give aways.  He would like sponsorships by June 1st.   He would also like to see 
officials get involved with the outing. 
 
John Stockowitz gave his recommendation for our future clinics.  The regency Suites is now called Hotel 
Sierra.  John recommended we go back to Green Bay.  He has lined up all Wisconsin Clinicians for the 
clinic. 
 
Bob Olson handed out his report to the committee in regards to the web-site.  He stated we have had over 
31,600 hits in February 2008.  He told the committee to update their corrections.  He reminded committee 
members to go through for any postings on the web-site. 
 
Jerry Barr reported the Hall of Fame selection meeting will be held on July 14, 2008 at the Fin N’ Feather 
in Winneconne beginning at 9:00 a.m.  Jerry also mentioned the Hall of Fame display needs to be fixed. 
 
It was suggested to have a spring meeting because of all the items needed to be worked on.  Since the 
Chula Vista has requested to host the Hall of Fame Banquet and Clinic it was suggested to have our 
meeting there to also look at their facilities.  Bob Skubal made a motion to have the meeting on May 3, 
2008 at the Chula Vista in Wisconsin Dells beginning at 10:00 a.m.  John Stockowitz 2nd.  John will take 
care of the arrangements.   
 
Eric Lehrke gave the Treasurer’s Report.  He will for an account overview by e-mail to committee 
members. An audit for different accounts will be added to the May agenda. 
 
Ed Lenard made a motion to adjourn.  Barry Schmitt 2nd.  Meeting adjourned at 9:45 a.m. 
 



 
 
Upcoming meetings:   
 
May 3rd Chula Vista/Wisconsin Dells  10:00 a.m. 
July 14th Fin N’ Feather/Winneconne  9:00 a.m. 
 
 
Respectfully submitted,  
 
 
Don Hale WWCA Secretary 


